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Welcome


Well Gang Show is finally over for another year and we can get back to normal (whatever that may be).  There are a number of things I need to bring to your attention before the Unit resumes in 3rd Term, so I am using this edition of Venturer Vibes to get the messages to you.  One thing you can be assured of, what the Unit missed out on so far this year we will certainly be making up for – this is going to be a VERY busy Term.





Return To Monday Nights


Don’t forget that now Gang Show is over we will be returning to our normal Monday meeting night.  Our first night in Term 3 will be the first day of school, Monday 14th July.





The Snow Weekend At Baw Baw


At this stage we will not be going to the Venturer Weekend at Mt Baw Baw at the end of July.  This year, the weekend has proved very popular amongst the Venturers of Victoria and was fully booked very early.  We are the first on the waiting list but I’m not holding my breath.  I have been in touch with the booking officer and have been given the details on how to book early for 2004.  We’ll have to wait until then I’m afraid.  One option is for the Unit to do a day trip and use the chalet’s day facilities.  I will be putting this option to the Unit for their decision.





The ‘Showtimes’


During 3rd Term, one thing the Unit does is attend the various ‘Showtimes’ put on by South Metro Region and Camberwell and Whitehorse Districts.  We do this for a couple of reasons.


To support our fellow Scouting friends, particularly those we know from Gang Show and


To provide an avenue for those not in Gang Show to obtain their Expressions 1 Award if they so choose. 


There is no compulsion for any Unit member to attend all these outings as I am aware they are not everyone’s cup of tea.  But they are part of the Unit program and they do form part of the award scheme.  





a)	Camberwell Showtime


	When:	Thursday August 14th


	Where:	Athenaeum Theatre


	Cost:	$14


	Money Required By:	Monday July 28th


	Meet:	At our hall by 5.45pm


	Uniform:	Yes and FULL.





b)	South Metro Showtime


	When:	Thursday August 21st


	Where:	Alexander Theatre, Clayton


	Cost:	$13.00


	Money Required By:	Monday August 4th


	Meet:	At our hall by 6.00pm


	Uniform:	Yes and FULL.





c)	Whitehorse Showtime


	When:	Thursday September 11th


	Where:	Nunawading Civic Centre


	Cost:	$11.00


	Money Required By:	Monday August 25th


	Meet:	At our hall by 6.15pm


	Uniform:	Yes and FULL.





Road Trip Parent Meeting – Monday 28th July


Our road trip has been on the back burner for a little while but that doesn’t mean we have forgotten about it.  We have been gathering as much information as we can before calling the parents together to relay all the information we have to date and to answer all your questions.  We will be holding the information night on MONDAY 28th JULY at the hall at 7.00pm.  Please come along to this night so that we can continue to plan this big event on our calendar.  





Initiative Course


This is one of the many courses available to the Venturers and from a quick flick through my records every Venture in the Unit (Ambre excepted) needs to do this part of the Award Scheme.  This one’s a ‘hands on’ out in the middle of the bush with lots of physical effort required.  I have included an application form for your Venturer to complete and send off before the due date.














Leadership Course


Another course, this one’s indoors and discusses Leadership would you believe.  Venturers must be at least 16 years of age to attend this course which limits it to only a few.  Again, applications are enclosed for those who need them.





Subs


I didn’t want to raise this chestnut again, but the situation is getting desperate, we need the money we are owed!  All Venturers are now liable to pay subs as they have been invested into the Unit.  The trouble is, many of the Unit’s existing members are dragging the chain a bit.  I have completed an audit the Venturer’s ‘books’ to the end of June (2nd Term) prior to them being handed over to the new treasurer and they show your Venturer owes:





$ …………………..





Can you please ensure your Venturer catches up with their subs payment as soon as possible.





Trivia Night – Saturday August 30th


To bolster the Unit’s funds and (hopefully) financially support the road trip, on Saturday August 30th the Unit will be running the second of our annual Trivia Nights.  Our last trivia night was a huge success and raised a sizable amount of money for those going to the Venture. This time, we have twice the number of Venturers (and their families) so there is no reason why we shouldn’t raise twice the amount of money!  The Venturers will be working on advertising the night with all their friends and other Venturer Units and soon will be approaching local retail outlets for donations for our auction.  What we’d like you to do is put the date in your family calendar and muster the neighbours, relatives and workmates to ensure this night is a success.








That’s all for now.


Hope you are having a good break.

















Steve.
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